
 

 

UPDATE – ongoing works in your area: Leicester Street 
between Victoria Street and Berkeley Street 

21 December 2023 

Elizabeth Street Sewer Upgrade Project 

To cater for growth in Melbourne’s CBD, Greater Western Water is constructing a new sewer 

in Elizabeth Street between Lonsdale and Victoria streets. The project is being delivered for 

Greater Western Water by Rob Carr Pty Ltd.  

What we are doing and when 
The works on Leicester Street (site L2 – see map overleaf) which started in October 2023 

will continue until Friday 22 December 2023. Works will then temporarily stop during the 

holiday period, and will now resume on Monday 8 January 2024. Construction is now 

expected to be complete in early February 2024. 

What to expect during construction  

Works will be undertaken until  Friday 22 December 2023, and then from Monday 8 

January 2024 to early February 2024. During these periods: 

• Work will take place between 7am and 6pm Monday to Thursday, and 7am to 

4pm on Saturday. 

• The works will include backfilling, asphalting and other reinstatement works.   

• Vehicles will not be able to turn left from Victoria Street into Leicester Street, and a 

section of the northbound lane will be closed. 

• Around 14 on-street and centre median parking spaces will be closed, and some 

parking conditions may be changed to provide temporary loading, car share and 

disability parking spaces. 

• This work will not impact your sewerage or water supplies. 

What to expect during the holiday period 

Works will temporarily cease between Friday 23 December 2023 and Sunday 7 January 

2024 for the holidays. Part of the work compound towards Victoria Street will remain in 

place during this period, and will be used to store equipment and machinery. 

All centre median parking spaces will be accessible to the public, however vehicles will still 

not be able to turn left from Victoria Street into Leicester Street. 



 

 

Need more information? 

For more information about this project or to register for email updates, scan the QR code 
or visit: yoursay.gww.com.au/elizabeth-st  

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact:  

  
Phone: 03 9869 0980 (during business hours) 

Please note that this number will not be monitored between 23 
December 2023 and 7 January 2024. You can leave a message 
and we will respond to your enquiry after this period. 

Email: ElizabethStreet@smec.com 

Please note that this email address will not be monitored 
between 23 December 2023 and 7 January 2024. We will 
respond to your enquiry after this period. 

 

Customer service: 13 44 99 (24 hours) 
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